From:

To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Save Our Fairgrounds
Date: Monday, October 24, 2022 5:34:31 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

I am writing on behalf of myself, my husband, daughter and family dog Waylon who spends wonderful hours at
Play Dog Play, one of the fine businesses that serves our community and will be negatively impacted by the loss of
the Fairgrounds.

We have lived here for over twenty years and love the sense of community that is bolstered by the use and access to
the Fairgrounds. It not only brings joy but continues to be a great source of revenue for the city.

We do NOT need more development, big box stores, buildings that block the open skyline of Petaluma. We do not
have the water nor the infrastructure to support more development, especially in that particular part of the center of
town.

We are 100% in favor of saving the Petaluma Fairgrounds and it’s continued use as an integral part of our
community.

And, in fact how we vote on November 8th will be very much influenced by the candidates who are vocalizing
publicly their support of saving the Fairgrounds.

Sincerely,
Janai Meschery
Scott Guite

Sent from my iPhone





